onene

Henley Surf Life Saving Club



Thirtieth ANNUAL REPORT

SEASON 1954-55

as presented at the

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

held in the Club Rooms, Henley Beach on September 2nd, 1955, at 8 p.m.



549 Lives Saved



FOUNDERS TRIBUTE

On 21st, Nov, 1925 the official opening of the Henley Life Saving Club was conducted, and we had the pleasure of having the Chief Secretary the Late Hon. J. Jelly in attendance. Questions were asked about the efficiency of the members and the gathering was told that it was our aim to become as efficient as the Lifesavers in N.S.N.

Now 30 years later I am proud of, and thankful to see, a club affilicated with the S.L.S.A. of Australia, not only this, but for the State to have its own State Centre is more than the realization of my dreams. To the forming of the State Centre and the affiliation of the Club to the S.L.S.A., I wish to pay tribute to Messrs. C. Mielder & M. Butterfield, and also to the work of the Menley Club. It is through their very great efforts that this State has been recognised by the National Council of the S.L.S.A. of Australia.

Dan Dineen.

Allen-

Founder.

Annual General Meeting

AGENDA:

- 1. Notice of Meeting.
- Confirmation of Minutes of 29th Annual General Meeting, held on 3rd September, 1954.
- 3. Business arising out of Minutes.
- 4. Correspondence.
- 5. Notice of Motions of which due notice has been given.
- 6. Election of Officers.
- 7. Presentation, consideration, and adoption of 30th Annual Report.
- 8. Presentation, consideration, and adoption of 30th Annual Financial Statement and Treasurer's Report.
- 9. General Business.

F. TUCKER, Hon. Secretary.

OBJECTS OF THE CLUB ARE:

- (a) To study and practise the methods of Surf Life Saving as laid down by the S.L.S.A. of Australia handbook.
- (b) To minimise the loss of life from drowning by providing proficient life saving apparatus conforming with S.L.S.A. of Australia standards.
- (c) To promote demonstrations and arrange classes of instruction so as to bring about a widespread and thorough knowledge of the principles of the art of natation, and generally further the best interests of surf bathing.
- (d) To appoint patrols to render all possible aid to those in distress.

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB

OFFICE-BEARERS FOR THE SEASON 1954-55.

Founder: D. F. DINEEN Patron: A. W. JOLLY

Vice-Patron: His Worship the Mayor of Henley & Grange,

(D. J. NEWLANDS)

President: N. F. TUCKER

Vice-Presidents:

L. Frost Sir Walter Duncan. C. Amber, M.I.D. P. K. Lee N. Gibson M.L.C. L. Newbold E. E. Nutt J. Lawrie W. V. Holyoak A. W. Banfield V. Bergamin W. Stafford V. Jennings W. Salisbury, Sen., S. G. Johns R. Wellington A. Walters, Sen. M.M. R. May W. Page L. Griggs W. Tucker H. Hicks J. Russell A. Wheatley R. Burton A. Battersby S. J. Kallin C. D. Hutchens, K. Alford J. Parkinson J. L. Medcalfe K. Macdonald M.P. L. Leo J. Weinert C. Bird G. Cameron W. Stiller C. Brown L. Freeman J. J. Miller H. J. Donnelly T. M. Brady R. Nash

Captain: F. O'CONNELL

Vice-Captain: R. HILL (J. Salisbury, resigned)

Hon. Secretary: F. TUCKER

Hon. Assistant Secretary: M. TUCKER

Hon. Treasurer: L. BAILEY

Hon. Chief Instructor: W. SALISBURY, Jun.

Hon. Surf Boat Captain: T. JENNINGS

Hon. Surf Boat Assistant: T. PARK (M. Hocking, resigned)

Committee: M. BUTTERFIELD, R. LAWRIE, C. FIELDER

Hon. Handicappers: H. PLEASS and R. LAWRIE

Hon. Timekeepers: H. PLEASS and R. LAWRIE

Selection Committee: F. O'CONNELL, R. HILL, W. SALISBURY

Publicity Officer: C. FIELDER

Delegate to S.L.S.A. State Centre: F. O'CONNELL. W. Salisbury and F. Tucker replaced by L. BAILEY and T. JENNINGS during the season.

Delegate to S.A.A.S.A.: F. O'CONNELL

Hon, Auditors: N. TUCKER, A. WHEATLEY

Hon. Solicitor: H. IRVING

Hon. Medical Officers: DRS. PAVY, LOVELL, PETERS, GROTE

Life Members:

Messrs. A. W. Jolly, D. F. Dineen, C. V. Fischer, C. Chambers, M.H.R., C. H. Hele, F. C. Hill, R. J. McDonough, W. Zimmerman, A. H. Hallett, M. B. Butterfield, C. Fielder

GENTLEMEN:

The President and Committee of the Henley Surf Life Savings Club have pleasure in presenting the Thirthieth Annual Report and Financial Statement.

CLUB CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Once again this season we had as a Club House the Nissen hut that served us to well the previous season. Whereas last season our position was north of the jetty, this season our premises were shifted to a site south of the Henley Swimming Pool. When the move was made, naturally electrical installations connected with the club were cut off. These were never connected again, and so it was with difficulty that we existed this season, as repair work to all equipment had to be carried out in strictly daylight hours.

However, on Saturday, 16th April, demolition work began on the site of our new Club House. The foreman-in-charge, Merv Butterfeld, procured two pneumatic drills, sledge hammers, an oxy-torch, and a number of shovels, and the boys set-to to wreck the place. Having succeeded to the best of their ability, a bulldozer was called upon to make ready the site for the laying of the foundations. With these laid and the brick work completed, it now appears that after many years of struggling, we will be moving into our new rooms next season "for sure."

Finally, I should like to thank all those who have assisted me during the past season and I wish to thank those lads who have given their

services so readily in the building of our new Club House.

F. O'CONNELL, Club Captain.

AFFILIATIONS

This season it was with pleasure that we again affiliated with the S.A. State Centre of the Surf Life Saving Association of Australia, and with the S.A. Amateur Swimming Association. It was pleasing to see some of the younger cadets and juniors entering for pool competitions. This is a sure way to improve their swimming ability. Stick to it, lads.

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING.

To date, twenty-one general committee meetings have been held, plus two special meetings, one of which was called to discuss the serious financial position of the club. During the season John Salisbury found it necessary to resign from his position as vice-captain of the club. The Committee elected Ron Hill to fill the vacancy and Ray Parnell was appointed to replace Bill Salisbury in the closing part of the season. Attendances at meetings this season are as follows:

President (Mr. N. Tucker)	18	T. Jennings	17
F. O'Connell	18	C. Fielder	18
R. Hill	15	M. Butterfield	19
F. Tucker	20	R. Lawrie	20
L. Bailey	21	J. Salisbury	5
M. Tucker	20	R. Parnell	1
W. Salisbury	11		

MEMBERSHIP

The following table on membership shows a fluctuation on individual memberships, but over all the club has remained numerically strong. It will be noted that the Life Members have increased their number, this being brought about by the acclaiming of Mr. C. D. Fielder (Chook) as a Life Member of our club. Congratulations to you, "Chook."

of our club. Congratulations	LO YOU, CHO	O.L.
	Members,	
	1953-54	1954-55
Senior Active senior Active	27	21
Junior and Cadets	20	16
Active Reserves	6	7
Life	10	11
Associate	1	5
	64	60
	04	00

STATE REPRESENTATIVES

Congratulations to Tony Park and Frank Tucker on again being successful in being chosen to represent the State at the Australian Surf Championships at North Steyne in N.S.W. A special word of praise also to Vic Cappo, who was chosen to coach and manage the S.A. team for the championships. Vic has done remarkably well in the "Surf" game since he joined our club only two season ago. In that time he has gained his Bronze Medallion, Instructor's and Examiner's Certificates, and has risen to the position of Deputy Superintendent and Coach of the State in this his third active season. Vic's common sense interpretations of many technicalities encountered during competitions and examinations are certainly appreciated by the "troops." It is a quality often lacking with judges and examiners. Well done, Vic.

VICE-CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Patrols.

The 1954-55 season, which has just concluded, proved to be again a record season in reference to patrol hours. Patrols were increased to five men patrols this season and were of hour and a half periods as in the previous season. Frank O'Connell gained highest patrol hours for the Senior members with 15 hours, and R. Williams patrolled 31 hours to win the Junior Trophy.

Total patrol hours-

381 hours 45 minutes

The previous two seasons' totals were 314 hours and 362 hours respectively.

Rescues.

Rescues this season were very few and Frank O'Connell had the highest total with a double rescue. Resusitation was not needed this season as all the rescues were all assisting patients from deep channels. Totals for the past three seasons are: 1952-53 31; 1953-54 15; 1954-55 12. Equipment.

During this season two new Eve Rockers and a new first-aid kit were purchased. A pair of binoculars was also donated to the club by Mr. Les Freeman, the proprietor of the Gepps Cross Hotel, to replace those which

were lost at the beginning of the season.

In closing, I would like to thank all the members for their co-operation during the season.

R. J. HILL, Vice-Captain,

AWARDS AND COMPETITIONS

This season the following Awards were gained by members: Bronze Medallions:

J. Hamilton R. Williams G. Mannix J. Brown

Instructor's Certificate:

L. Bailey

CARNIVALS

The Henley Club this season was not as successful in the competition field as last year. The only Championship which we could win was the March Past event. Although we were sitters for the R & R Blue Ribbon, we were unfortunately disqualified in one section, and so had no chance. Moana Club were successful in winning the R & R Championship, and so carried out their threat in their last annual report "to rob Henley of the title." Congratulations, Moana.

However, the club did retain the Ampol Shield after giving the other clubs a few points start. This was brought about by the disqualification of the Henley team in the first carnvial at Semaphore. We were finally successful by one point from the well-trained Glenelg team, 28-27.

Our March Past team also had a good victory at a special competition on the Norwood Oval. The trophy for this event was a wireless set and two air tickets to the Australian Surf Championships at North Steyne in N.S.W.

Our boat crew is definiately on the improve, and we look forward to the day when we "Hook a boomer," and take our first boat title. Look out, Port Elliot.

W. SALISBURY, Chief Instructor.

BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT

It give me much pleasure to report that during the 1954-55 season the club surf boat has again honoured the club's name, both in competitive events and rescue work.

On the night of 25th January, 1955, at about 9 p.m., word was received that a young lad had been blown out to sea, on a rubber tube, from Glenelg. The direction of the wind that night meant that he would be blown towards Henley. With the aid of torches, the boat was put to sea in an effort to find the boy. After a short time, we found that our lights were useless, and the boat returned to shore.

On beaching, we found that the members on shore had acquired two spot lights from our very able Vice-President, Mr. Henry Hicks. We immediately put to sea again to continue our search, the Army in the meantime were giving valuable assistance by firing flares and lighting the water. During the search it was thought that we had found the lad, when a cry was heard in the darkness, but on flashing the lights in that direction, we found it only to be the Glenelg surf boat crew on the job.

After a two-hour search it was decided to abandon our efforts and return to shore.

On the competitive side this season, the boat crew, although it did not win an event, did remarkably well in the one and a half mile marathon race at Port Elliot around the island.

At this particular carnival, it was only beaten by the champion boat crew from North Woollongong, N.S.W., who have in recent years won Australian boat titles.

I must thank my assistant, Tony Park, for his sterling work on the boat, when I was not in attendance owing to my employment, and also Ray Parnell for his assistance in transporting the boat to the carnivals this season.

TOM JENNINGS, Boat Captain.

LADIES' COMMITTEE

The Ladies' Committee has continued its activities throughout the season, and we look forward to their continued support. It is hoped that this committee will soon have their own room on our club premises.

BOARD OF EXAMINERS

During the season three more members of the club joined the board. They were K. Dalziel, L. Tucker, and D. Hemsley. Other members already on the board are: M. Butterfield (C. Supt.), V. Cappo (Deputy Supt.), C. Calnan (Secretary), J. Doherty, T. Jennings and A. Roberts.

S.A. STATE CENTRE

Our club President (Mr. N. Tucker), who for the past two years has held the position of Deputy President of the S.A. State Centre, was this season elected to the office of President. An honour to both himself and the club. Congratulations, Sir.

CLUB TROPHY WINNERS

The Club Championships this season were divided into three divisions, Senior, Junior, and Cadet. The Senior event consisted of a complete Bronze Examination, while the Junior and Cadet competition was conducted as follows: Resustation (Holger Nielsen and Eve Rocker), Releases and Rescue Drill, Theory, Surf Race, Beach Sprint, and Musical Flag Race. The following were the winners and placings in the various sections:

	Senior.	Junior	Cadet.				
First	F. Tucker 7.57	T. Park 15.0	W. Reed 9.6				
Second	L. Bailey 8.17.	J. Brown 16.0	R. Powell 14.0				
Third	T. Park 11.4	P. Frost 16.4	N. Wheatley 19.2				

Frank Tucker received the A. W. Jolly and the Walker and Hall perpetual trophies and also the outright trophy donated by the Mayor of Henley and Grange (Mr. D. J. Newlands). Laurie Bailey and Tony Park received trophies donated by the past members and Mr. C. D. Hutchens, M.P., respectively. Tony's performance in running third for the second year in succession while still a junior is a mighty effort and it should not be long before you "crack it," Tony. To prove his worth, Tony decided to win the Junior Club Championship. For this victory, he received the "Newlands Shield," a perpetual trophy donated by Mr. D. J. Newlands, who is, as everyone knows, a staunch supporter of the club. Together with the shield, Tony received an outright cup from the same donor. John Brown and Peter Frost received trophies donated by Mr. W. Salisbury and Mr. H. Hicks respectively for their efforts.

In the Cadet Championships, Bill Reed, Rodney Powell, and Neil Wheatley received trophies from Mr. A. Battersby, Mr. W. Cahill, and Mr. G. King respectively. Our thanks go to all trophy donors for these

events.

PRESIDENT'S ANNUAL SWIM.

This season the Club President again refrained from swimming the course and handicapped the swim himself with the assistance of the honorary handicappers. The swim was for Senior members only, and resulted as follows:

First F. Tucker
Second L. Tucker
Third J. Hamilton

WEEKLY JETTY SWIMS

The weekly jetty swims were once again a feature of our training, a point some members seem to forget and are often missing at 4 p.m. and 4.30 p.m. respectively. The Junior and Senior consistency points resulted as follows:

	Junior	Senior
First	R. Williams	J. Hamilton
Second	T. Park	F. Tucker
Third	R. Powell	A. Roberts
Fastest times	T. Park	J. Hamilton

Bob Williams' performance shows what a lad can do if he is prepared to train hard. During the season "Willy" was handicapped from 30 seconds back to 80 and still gave them plenty of hurry-up, much to the lazier swimmers' discomfort whose moans were heard every Sunday that they were beaten. The moral: "Less talk and harder training." "Willy" received the A. Walters, Sen., trophy, while T. Park and R. Powell received trophies given by Mr. Robertson and Messrs H. and P. Johns.

Jim Hamilton received the T. H. Brown perpetual trophy as well as the Hill & Leo outright trophy. He also won the trophy for gaining most fastest times, which was donated by Mrs. Cawte. F. Tucker and A. Roberts received trophies from Messrs. W. Stafford and T. Whitehorn.

MOST IMPROVED SWIMMER

This trophy, which is always donated by Mr. L. Griggs, was won by R. Williams, whose efforts have been previously outlined. Well done, "Willy." Stick to it.

MOST PATROL HOURS

The Club Captain, F. O'Connell, showed the way this season by completing the most patrol hours by a senior member. R. Williams was again to the fore by being the junior with most hours on patrol.

The senior trophy was given by Mr. W. Page and the junior trophy

by Mr. E. E. Nutt.

MOST IMPROVED CLUB MEMBER

The most improved club member this season was J. Brown, who received a trophy donated by the Ladies' Committee.

BEST CONDUCTED JUNIOR

Howard Holmes received this trophy, which was donated by Mr. Ray Burton, of Astra Radio, Henley Beach.

W. PAGE SURF RACE

This season our ever-popular supporter and Vice-President, Mr. W. Page, donated a trophy in the form of a pewter tankard. The event was open for all members of the club, and all starters were handicapped accordingly. Howard Holmes was successful in winning this race from a very close field. Mr. Page intimated that he would be pleased to make this an annual event.

McDONOUGH SWIM

Mr. Mac. this year provided a trophy for the winner of the last swim around the jetty. David Hemsley won this event and received a cuckoo clock for his fine performance. Thanks again, Mr. Mac.

SURF BOAT TIME TRIALS

The offers of Messrs. Weinert and Butterfield to donate trophies for the surf boat competition, within the club, was readily accepted at last year's annual general meeting, and three teams fought out a close competition. The teams skippered by F. O'Connell and M. Tucker respectively were so evenly matched that a "row off" was necessary to determine the winner. The latter crew, consisting of P. "Slug" Abbott, R. Williams, R. Parnell, and R. Hill were successful, by only a few seconds, from the other team, so ending a keen competition and certainly a highlight of the season.

The successful team also received a shield, which had not been competed for since the 1943-44 season, when it was won by a crew skippered

by G. Cleal.

PRESENTATION NIGHT, 1954

The Presentation Night for 1954 was held in the Henley R.S.L. Ballroom on 9th October. The President apologized for His Worship the Mayor (Mr. D. Newlands), and introduced Mr. C. Hutchens, who presented the trophies. The ladies once again provided the supper, to which the boys did justice.

PRESENTATION NIGHT, 1955

This year this night was brought forward to 14th May. An apology was received from the Club President (Mr. N. Tucker). The M.C. of the night, Merv Butterfield, introduced the Mayor (Mr. D. Newlands), and Mr. Hutchens who, after "a few brief words" presented the trophies to the successful members. This evening saw the presentation of the Newlands Shield, a perpetual trophy, donated by Mr. D. Newlands, for junior competition.

29th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The 29th Annual General Meeting was held in the Henley Council Chambers on Friday, 3rd September, 1954. Life membership to the Henley S.L.S.C. as granted to Mr. C. Fielder, and Mr. N. Tucker was

elected President for the fifth consecutive year.

Mr. Battersby, Senior, offered a trophy for junior ski race competition. Unfortunately, lack of skis in the club did not permit this competition being held. However, Messrs. Weinert's and Butterfield's offer to donate trophies for surf boat time trial competitions was readily accepted.

CLUB DINNER

The time has now come when we have premises in which we can hold socials, etc., in comfort, and our facilities were used to the utmost when we conducted the 2nd annual club dinner in our own club building. More than 120 people attended. They included our founder, Dan Dineen, the Mayor of Henley and Grange, many vice-presidents, old and present members, and representatives from kindred clubs, and the S.A. State Centre. We were entertained by the Korn Kobs (Bob Ward and John Winter) and also the Christies Beach Club Secretary, Mr. J. Gillespie, who produced some mighty stories. Our thanks go to all who made the night a success, with a special mention to Messrs. Munt, Page, Walters, and King.

The "Duty Caterers," Bob Lawrie, Merv Butterfield, and Tom Jennings, did a mighty job. Never have so many been fed by so much for

so long. A great success.

SYMPATHIES

During the season our deepest sympathy went to our first Life Member, Mr. C. Chambers, M.H.R., on the loss of his wife. To Mrs. Russell and family on the passing of her daughter, and to our worthy supporter, Mrs. Stephenson, in the loss of her husband. Our sympathy was also conveyed to Mrs. B. Hardy and family at the passing of her husband, who was well known to all connected with the club.

OLD CLUB REPORTS

If any member or persons interested in the club should have any old club reports or records of any kind, which they do not want, would they please let the Secretary have same. The purpose of this move is to try and compile complete records of the club's first thirty years. We trust you will give us your assistance in this project.

NEW CLUB HOUSE

For many years past members of the club have visualized a club house on the standards of Sydney clubs. Today we are close to realizing their ambition, as we will soon have a club house worth between £7,000 and £9,000 on completion.

It has for many years been our aim to have a building, including a gear room, large enough for our boat, conveniences, and locker rooms as well as a separate floor on which we can hold drills and social evenings to raise funds for the main club house, and gear. The total floor area, when complete, will be 2,500 sq. feet, and we are greatly indebted to the Henley and Grange Council, as a council, and also to the Mayor, and other councillors, who saw fit to trust the completion of the building to members of the club.

The club undertook its own contracting and this enabled us to finalize the job at a minimum cost. If it had been a contract price the cost would have been much too great for either council or the club to undertake.

At the opening of the coming season, it is our intention to request the Mayor (Mr. D. J. Newlands) to lay the foundation stone of the new building, which we feel sure will bring credit to the town.

We must also pay tribute to the efforts of Mr. H. "Pop" Brittain, a retired bricklayer, who has completed all the brick work of our gear and locker room. "Pop" has given many hours of his time outside of his contract and has earned the gratitude of all members.

When the building is finished, there will be much to be done in the way of equipping the building with lockers, a work bench, ski racks, and conveniences, etc., which will be installed as soon as the necessary money is available.

May I take this opportunity on behalf of all connected with the club to thank Merv Butterfield for his fine effort and for the work he has done. Without his guidance and ability to get a job done, we would not see the realization of our dreams. Sincere thanks, Merv, for a job well done, which will not be forgotten and will be for ever appreciated.

All app

TREASURER'S REPORT

It can readily be seen from the following statements that financially the club has "gone down the mine." This is due to the expenditure of £2,550 on the new club premises, but I am sure all will agree that our money has been well invested. However, many hundreds of pounds will be needed to provide fittings and fixtures, and it is therefore the duty of all members to make an honest effort in raising the required finance.

L. BAILEY, Hon. Treasurer.

CONGRATULATIONS

Hearty congratulations to the following on the additions to their families: Pat and Tom Jennings, Roma and John Hill, Val and Ray Parnell, and Olga and Jim Doherty—all of whom had girls; and to Mary and Len Tucker and Elaine and Laurie Bailey, who really had the club spirit and kept the boy situation in a stable position.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

A. W. Jolly, the Club Patron. D. J. Newlands, Esq., Mayor of Henley & Grange, and Club Vice-Patron.

Mr. N. F. Tucker.

Henley and Grange Corporation.

National Fitness Council.

Ladies' Committee.

Mr. Les Freeman..

Mr. K. A. Macdonald, and all at 5AD. Mr. W. V. Holyoak. Mr. S. Kallin.

May we also take this opportunity to thank the following for their support during the season: Sir Walter Duncan, W. Stafford, A. Walters, Sen., W. Page, C. Amber, R. Burton, E. Nutt, A. W. Banfield, L. Griggs, P. K. Lee, G. Cameron, V. Jennings, W. Salisbury, Sen., Mr. Bird, L. Frost, A. Battersby, C. Hutchens, M.P., R. Nash, J. Weinert, Mrs. Cawte, J. Russell, H. Hicks, W. Cahill, G. King, Mr. Robertson, H. and P. Johns, T. Whitehorn, and R. McDonough. Also to the Hon. Medical Officers and to all those who have been inadvertently omitted. CONCLUSION

I would like finally to thank the club members for the interest they have displayed while we have been housed in the Nissen hut and with them look forward to a bright and happy future in our new rooms. One thing must be remembered and that is a club is only as good as its members. So dig in and make this a greater club than ever.

I should also like to take this opportunity to thank all members of the management committee for their co-operation at all times, and a special word to my assistant, M. Tucker, and the Treasurer, L. Bailey,

for their aid during the season.

For and on behalf of the Management Committee, F. TUCKER, Hon. Secretary.

ADDENDUM

I should like to add my thanks and congratulations to a particularly energetic and hard working Committee. Members of the Management Committee have displayed remarkable club spirit during the year and it has been a pleasure to have been associated with them.

The club have Merv Butterfield and the Management Committee to thank for their new club premises, as without Merv and his band of workers I am convinced the new club rooms would not have eventuated

for many years to come.

I have been requested by the Committee to express their thanks and appreciation to Frank Tucker for the untiring and conscientious manner in which he has carried out the dutes of Club Secretary

I would also like to express my personal thanks and congratulations to Frank and also to Merv Butterfield for his untiring efforts during the

Well done, chaps. Keep the good work going and the best of luck for the future. N. F. TUCKER, President.

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB

Receipts and Payments Statement for year ending 30th June, 1955.

	£ s. d.		2,550 0 0	11 71 67			32 13 5	7 13 10	71 19 6	41 3 0	24 12 8	16 6 6	11 6 5	30 0 0				4 4 0	12 9 0		19 11 10	07 77 77
PAYMENTS	£ s. d.	By New Club-House— Cash — — — — 1,800 0 0 Bonds Redeemed — 750 0 0			1	New Furchases 23 11 8 Renaire 9 1 9		Surf Boat, Skis and Trailer Expenses	Trophies, 1953-54 and 1954-55	Printing, Postages and Stationery	Carnival Buses	First Aid Equipment	New Equipment for Social Activities	State Centre Levy for 1955 State Team	Affiliation Fees—	S.L.S.A.—State Centre 2 2 0	S.A.A.S.A 2 2 0		General Expenses-	Cash in Hand, 30/6/55 3 8 U	Cash at Daint, ou/0/00 8 0 10	
	s. d.		80	9 7			5 10			0 0				9 9	5 0	3 11		80				
	£		2,588 0	20			130 5 10			10 0 01				19	2	36		35 18	2 1			
	d.	0 00 0	1		0	НО)					H	2	1								
	vi	000			0	-1 00	-					7	4									
מז	Ŧ	1,833 0 750 0			20	40 8						7 12	11									
RECEIPTS		To Cash in Hand, 1/7/54		Subscriptions Donations—	A. W. Jolly (Patron)	Trophies sainday	Satur	National Fitness Council	Grant for First Aid Equip-	ment	Interest—	Bank	Bonds		Badge Sales	H. & G. Carnival Proceeds	Net Proceeds from Social	Activities	Sundry sum			

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 30th JUNE, 1955.

d.						2	
vi						2	
£ s. d. £ s. d.						5 3.431 2	
d.	00	00	∞ ⊂	9	0	10	00
υż	10	00	110	119	15	9	60 00
	70,00	110	193 11	77 19	32	11 6 5	000
ASSETS.	oremises	Surf boat trailer Patrol tower and equipment	Reels and carnival equipment	First-aid gear and sundries	Bather and coat badges	activities	Current— Cash at bank Cash in hand
LIABILITIES. £ s. d.	Add surplus for year 11 0 9						

£3,443 14 8

£3,443 14 5

The attached receipts and payments statement has been checked with books and vouchers produced and is correct record of transactions for the year. The Balance Sheet shows the position of the club as at 30/6/55.

L. G. BAILEY, Hon. Treasurer.

A. L. WHEATLEY, F.A.S.A., N. F. TUCKER, A.A.S.A., Hon. Auditors. 15/7/55